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Hannam Vale Public School					


Proudly a NSW Public School





Excellence, innovation and student success in


a caring community





By Learning We Conquer





A   1159 Hannam Vale Road, Hannam Vale NSW 2443   T (02) 6556 7636   F (02) 6556 7672
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Issue 33: 2012 - Term 4 - Week 6    “A proud member of the Camden Haven Community of Schools”








Monday 12th November 2012





I am very pleased to report that our touch football team, The Hannam Vale Junior Wildcats, showed enormous potential at their first games after school last Friday.  Eight eager but slightly apprehensive players showed great ability to play together as a team.  A little honing up of basic skills will see a force to be reckoned with by the end of the season!  If you have an hour or so on Friday at 4.30 pm you are most welcomed to come and support our team at Harrington Oval and take advantage of the delicious sausage sizzle provided every week at a very reasonable $1.50 (makes a cheap no-cook, no- washing up dinner).





Remembrance Day 





Congratulations to our school leaders who delivered a very reverent Remembrance Day service this morning.





‘They shall grow not old as we that are left grow old.


Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn.


At the going down of the sun and in the morning


We will remember them.’
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Recycle Right Challenge 19-25 November





One of our activities during Planet Ark’s National Recycle Week is the survey of our home recycling.  A record sheet went home last Thursday.  Please start filling in your sheet next Monday for 7 days and return to school on Monday 26th November.





Presentation Night





Our end of year presentation will now be held on Thursday 29th November starting at 5pm with family games, shared dinner and concluding with the presentation ceremony.  The P&C have kindly donated sausages and drinks for the sausage sizzle dinner and we are asking that each family bring along a salad or desert to share.  To ensure we have an even mix of sweet and savoury, there is a sheet at the office for you to write down what salad or desert you intend to bring along.  The presentation ceremony will consist of the giving out of the major awards for 2012, the school’s presentation of ‘A Christmas Carol’ a musical drama adapted from the Charles Dickens classic novel, and a tribute to our Year 6 students.  We welcome parents, grandparents, other family members and friends to help us celebrate the children’s accomplishments, whilst enjoying each other’s company.  





You are invited to ‘The Aussie Swap Party’ 


and School Assembly on Friday 23rd November





Another National Recycle Week activity that involves bringing in an item you no longer want and swapping it with an item someone else no longer wants. The more items you bring in, the more swaps you can make!   Items can be clothing, toys, games, decorations (anything in a usable condition).   This activity is an SRC fundraiser and we are charging each participant (children, parents, community members...everyone is welcome) a gold coin donation.  Come along and join the fun, recycle your unwanted goods.  You might even find yourself a treasure or two or tried and tested Christmas gifts.





The Aussie Swap Party will commence after a School Assembly at 11.30am.  During this assembly the students will be presented with achievement book prizes and they will entertain us with a special item.





   �  ��


Waste Free Lunch





Wangat Lodge taught us how to tread lightly and care for the environment.  One of the ways we as a school can contribute is by reducing the waste in our lunches and recesses.  Beginning this week every Wednesday our eating breaks will be waste free.  





This means:


Lunches to be bought to school in a container that goes home


No fruit boxes, poppers or disposable drink containers


No food in packets or packaging


School bins will be out of bounds, composting will still be available for organic material





Advance Notice – Swimming Assistants





During weeks 9 and 10 we will be joining Johns River for our intensive swimming lessons.  The target group for intensive swimming is year 2 and non-swimmers (those who cannot swim a continuous 25m in correct freestyle) from years 3-6.  These children will be with qualified instructors provided by the pool.  All the other children will be put into groups and follow a set of lessons targeting skills related to their ability levels.  We are asking for expressions of interest from any parents who would be available and would like to take a group for the 2 weeks, 1 week, or share the week with another parent.  (Please organise this with the other parent prior to submitting your expression of interest and put in a joint one).  I have one parent volunteer already!





Drinks at School





Children need to drink plenty of water during the warmer weather and during and after exercise.  I am noticing that several children are not drinking enough water whilst at school.  Some of these children are using sweetened drinks to quench their thirst, but these cannot replace the valuable job water does in maintaining alert minds and healthy bodies.  To encourage children to drink an adequate amount of water I am asking that you send a water bottle (that can be refilled) to school each day and refrain from sending sweetened drinks.  This dry weather has also seen a greater than normal number of ants at school.  Ants are particularly attracted to sweetened drinks and juices.  





Parent School Surveys





I have only received two surveys back from parents.  The surveys that were sent home 2 weeks ago give the school valuable information for future school planning and reporting in the Annual School Report.  It is very difficult to report on parent feedback when I have just two surveys.  Each child has completed a student survey, but I still need feedback from the parent’s perspective.  Please have these surveys in to Katie by Friday.  If you have misplaced your copy, please see Katie for another.  It should only take you about 10 minutes to complete.








Chris Armour


Relieving Principal








STAR OF THE WEEK !!!


Bec McInnes


Year 6






































So, Bec, how do you feel about being chosen star of the week?  


Awesome !





Why were you chosen for this award?


For consistently setting and achieving high standards in all key learning areas and across all school activities. 





Who are your best friends?  


Heidi, Tahlia & Kenzie





Where were you born? 


Katherine Hospital, Northern Territory





Do you have a nickname?


Beccyboo, Boodles, Becca, Beccy, Beccaboo, Beccybandicoot!





What do you want to be when you grow up?


an actress





OK Bec, thank you for being interviewed by HV Press.                                      


by Reporter – Ben White 





�COLLECTION REMINDERS





PARENT SURVEY SHEETS X 2


Parent Swimming Assistants expressions of interest.


Cancer Council School Sunglasses orders


P&C ‘Chalk’ Toy Catalogue orders








                  


UPCOMING SCHOOL EVENTS








Dates�



Term 4�
�
12.11.12�
Kindy Orientation 9 am to 1:45pm�
�
 12 - 16.11.12�
BOOK FAIR  9am to 3:30pm


ALL WEEK !!!�
�
16.11.12�
2 x Parent Survey Sheets due in.�
�
23.11.12�
School Assembly 11.30am�
�
23.11.12�
SRC Aussie Swap Party to be held


after School Assembly�
�
 19 - 25.11.12�
Recycle Right Challenge�
�
26.11.12�
Kindy Orientation – Full school day�
�
29.11.12�
School Presentation Assembly at 5pm


With Family Games & Sausage Sizzle�
�



Hannam Vale Public School


BOOK FAIR





Monday 12th to 


Friday 16th November


9am to 3.30pm





Are you looking for suitable children’s gifts for Christmas and Birthdays ?





Then come in and peruse our great selection of books and posters !!!





Each purchase contributes points towards supplying our school library with books our students just love to read !!!





Or maybe you would like to donate your spare change towards a book for our school library ?





If so, there is a collection tin at the Hannam Vale Store !!!








�


REGULAR EVENTS





Tuesday morning�
Student Banking 


Please hand in to the office before school�
�
Mon, Wed �
School Fitness program 


First 20 mins in the mornings�
�
Wednesdays�
Waste-free eating breaks�
�
Fridays�
Student homework to be returned to school�
�
Fridays�
Sport Session first hour of the day�
�
Fridays�
Scripture 12.30 pm�
�






P & C NEWS 


			  			


POWERBALL 


Congratulations to Cheryl Galati who was our Powerball winner for last week!  





THANKYOU


A big thank you to Lyn Schmitzer for all the things she does for us in the little amount of spare time she has. ( Thank you Lyn !!!





CHRISTMAS RAFFLE


We have some great prizes for the raffle:


A Rockwell cordless drill from White’s hardware


A large bag of dry dog food from Pete’s Dairy Supplies


Two lamps from Cetnaj


3 x $10 vouchers from Laurieton’s Plaza Cinema


1 x $20 voucher from Kendall Bottleshop


1 x $20 voucher from Laurieton Fruit Market 


Cartons of eggs from Manning Valley Eggs


2 x Coffee Hampers from Gloria Jeans





And some other wonderful ‘bits and pieces’.


Thank you to everyone who has been making contributions. The ticket booklets will be coming home on Friday for us to sell as many as we can for the benefit of the children at our school.





SECOND-HAND CLOTHING POOL


We have a lot of items in the clothing pool at the moment. They are good quality (especially for the cost of a gold coin donation!) Next week we will have these items on display before and after school for you to look at.





Many thanks to Anne Thornton who has donated a pair of boy’s joggers (near new – size 13) to our uniform shop. Please see Donna White if you are interested in them.








Michelle Dennis 


P&C President
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Enrolments - 2013


Enrolments are now being taken for 2013.


Please contact the school for further information  








Thank you for your support!!!











